From:

Michael Berendt <

Sent:

22 January 2018 19:37

To:

LDFconsult

Subject:

RE: Local Plan: PORA submission

Planning Team

Thank you for quick reply. Yes we would like the PORA submission to be treated as a formal representation to the Local Plan.

My postal address is

telephone number

I'm afraid the online response formula in the Plan defeated me, hence the email.

Best wishes

Michael Berendt

From: LDFconsult [mailto:LDFconsult@eppingforestdc.gov.uk]

Sent: 22 January 2018 15:12

To: 'Michael Berendt'

Subject: RE: Local Plan: PORA submission

Dear Michael,

Thank you for your email. If you would like this to be treated as a formal representation to the Local Plan, please can you provide a postal address as this is a legal requirement.

Kind regards,

Planning Policy Team

Planning Policy | 01992 564517

Epping Forest District Council | Civic Offices | 323 High Street | Epping | Essex | CM16 4BZ

From: Michael Berendt Sent: 22 January 2018 14:48

To: LDFconsult

Cc: John Sartin; Janet Whybrow **Subject:** Local Plan: PORA submission

Dear LDF Consult

I am writing on behalf of PORA (Protection of the Roydon Area) concerning the Epping Forest DC Local Plan. PORA is concerned about several aspects of the Local Plan as they affect Roydon Parish, in particular the proposals for the Water Lane area, and I attach a note setting out our concerns prior to the Inspector's review.

Yours faithfully



DISCLAIMER

This email is for the use of the intended recipients only. Any opinion or advice it contains is that of the sender and does not bind the authority in any way. If you have received it in error, please notify the sender immediately and then delete the message. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use, disclose, copy or distribute this email. We have taken precautions to minimise the risk of transmitting software viruses, but we advise that you carry out your own virus checks on an attachment to this message. We cannot accept liability for any loss or damage caused by software viruses.

Internet email is not a secure communication medium, and we advise that you observe this lack of security when emailing us.

Epping Forest District Council Postmaster@Eppingforestdc.gov.uk

From:

LDFconsult

Sent:

23 January 2018 09:29

To:

Reg19online

Subject:

FW: Local Plan: PORA submission

Attachments:

PORA comments on local plan 2017.docx

From: Michael Berendt

Sent: 22 January 2018 14:48

To: LDFconsult

Cc: John Sartin; Janet Whybrow **Subject:** Local Plan: PORA submission

Dear LDF Consult

I am writing on behalf of PORA (Protection of the Roydon Area) concerning the Epping Forest DC Local Plan. PORA is concerned about several aspects of the Local Plan as they affect Roydon Parish, in particular the proposals for the Water Lane area, and I attach a note setting out our concerns prior to the Inspector's review.

Yours faithfully

Michael Berendt Vice Chairman, PORA



Virus-free. www.avg.com





Epping Forest District Local Plan - Submission version

PORA comments

The new Epping Forest Local Plan will cover the period up to 2033. EFDC states that the Plan "will guide decisions on whether or not planning permission should be granted for different types of development within the District".

The Plan identifies sites for limited housing developments within Roydon Village which are broadly acceptable, but the major concern for us is the proposal to expand Katherines and Sumners - the so-called "Water Lane Area". This area lies within Roydon Parish and will have major implications for all who live within the parish and the surrounding area – implications which have not been fully assessed in the Plan. We believe that more detailed consideration should have been given to the impact of the Plan on local residents, the way in which existing settlements can retain their rural character, the Plan's far-reaching consequences for the natural environment and the impact of traffic on the area.

PORA calls into guestion the "soundness" of the Plan in the following respects:

1. The community impact of the Water Lane Area development

No consideration is given to the impact of the Plan on those who presently live within the designated planning area. This aspect of the proposed developments appears to be largely ignored. For example will existing properties be protected? What information is being provided for those who discover that their dwelling is now designated as part of an urban development plan? And will steps be taken to protect the integrity of communities such as Old House Lane and Broadley Common through landscape management, woodland planting and controlled housing density? Or does the Plan assume that these communities will be absorbed within the new urban area?

2. Protection of the natural environment

The ARUP Site Suitability Assessments questioned the suitability of the designated area for development because it would cause high or very high harm to a sensitive landscape and to a wider countryside; it would cause loss of high grade agricultural land; and it would have an adverse effect on the community of Old House Lane. The area contains ancient and veteran trees including a group of rare female native black poplars. Ensuring adequate protection for these trees would inhibit the use of the land for development. The incursion into the Green Belt is particularly damaging in such a sensitive area.

3. Transport and traffic

The Water Lane Area development threatens heavy extra pressure on an already busy local road network which will be exacerbated by development of other road networks and additional employment likely to be created, for example by Public Health England. The planned 2,100 houses implies at least the same number of extra cars, in addition to heavy vehicle traffic. The Plan forecasts overcrowding of the road network by 2026, but Roydon Village is already feeling the effect of long traffic queues, especially at rush hours, while commuter street-parking in Roydon High Street is a growing concern.

The eastern river crossing, the improved route into Harlow from the Eastwick roundabout and a new M11 junction will have a limited impact, and will no doubt produce new bottlenecks, while expansion of Harlow to the West will inevitably lead to further pressures on the network of local rural roads which are already experiencing rising volumes of heavy goods traffic sourced through Nazeing and Dobbs Weir. All such developments will jeopardise the "rural and local character" of the village which is envisaged by the Plan.

4. Conclusion

The Plan includes far-reaching commitments to ensure environmental protection within the Water Lane area and to make the area an attractive place to live, but the real test will come as EFDC sets out more detailed planning obligations for developers. The Plan as it stands does not give sufficient information on how existing rural communities will be protected or how the border between the built-up area and the surrounding countryside will be created and sustained as development proceeds.

(PORA was set up in 2003 for Protection of the Roydon Area and since then has worked actively to oppose developments which could be inappropriate in the surrounding countryside, all of which is Green Belt land. PORA works closely with Roydon Parish Council and has broad support across the Parish).

Alan Burgess, Chairman PORA